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In October we asked for rain and we got torrential downpours! Rosewall Creek went from a dry creek to a raging river in a matter of days which was not good for the volunteers venturing in to the stream to get chum broodstock. The stream was so high that it was dangerous for the crew so we had wait for the water to subside but by that time the chum salmon had come in, spawned and were done! Needless to say we didn’t get much in the way of eggs but the good news is that there are a great many chum redds in the creeks assuring us nature has done an admirable job! With the high waters coho have been able to swim into the hatchery so that has made our job much easier. We are in the process of taking eggs as the females are ready.
The Wilfred hatchery volunteers took a morning to go to Quinsam Hatchery to pick up the pink eggs we had taken earlier. We now have 1,007,204 eggs situated at Wilfred Creek and regular daily walks by volunteers are undertaken to keep an eye on any problems that might arise. Beavers are very active and make wonderful habitat but they also like to build up dams at the culverts — which you can imagine can create huge predicaments.
Our tree program has had an excellent year. Various volunteer groups from Victoria to the West Coast to Courtenay have benefited from our ‘tree rearing’. We have donated over 1,200 trees to help with restoration near streams. We have also donated over 15 boxes (180 trees/box) of tree seedlings to several agencies for riparian planting.
Our annual volunteer Christmas party this year will be held on December 11th at 7 pm at the Fanny Bay OAP Hall.
If you would like to help or see what is happening at the hatchery, our hours of operation are Wednesdays and Saturdays 9 am to 12 pm, Rosewall Creek on Berray Road. For more information, visit our website www.fbses.ca.

